IMF Fall Meeting

November 7 & 8, 2007
On Wednesday, November 7, 2007, the IMF Fall Meeting was held at the Holiday Inn in Lima, OH.  There were 25 attendees (see attached list) at this year’s Fall Meeting.   This year’s Fall Meeting was the second combination of the 20th Annual Ingot Metallurgy Symposium with the Annual Fall Plant Tour.  The membership has decided that going forward, there will be two IMF meetings each year.  Next March 2008, the IMF Spring Meeting will be combined with a Plant Tour (tentatively scheduled for LeTourneau Technologies Inc. in Longview, TX).  Then, in the Fall 2008, the 21st Annual Ingot Metallurgy Symposium will be combined with a Plant Tour (tentatively scheduled for EQS in New Castle, PA).  Possible topics for future IMF meetings include ingot mold quality, metallurgy and design of ingot molds, mold maintenance practices, inclusion measurement techniques, hydrogen flaking, methods to increase ingot production, plant & equipment upgrades, steelmaking economics—scrap, ferroalloys, etc., energy conservation and environmental concerns.    
Excellent presentations on “Hot Topping Systems Technical Analysis” by Messrs. Doug Bracher & Joe Miko of Vacuform Inc. and “Ingot Casting Mold Powders” by John Neal of Metallurgica NA were made today.  In the round table portion of today’s meeting, hydrogen flaking, Si-free iron in 3% Si electrical steels, ingot identification techniques, rate-of-rise monitoring systems, no-fill ingots, bottom pour powder addition practices and phosphorus removal were topics of discussion.    

In the business portion of today’s meeting, an election was held to select the IMF 2008 Board of Directors.  Mr. Frank Roberts will assume the Past-President’s position, Mr. Brian Shaw will become President and Mr. Brendan Connelly will assume the VP Programs position.  Mr. Gary Shreve will continue to be the VP Membership and Mr. Ken Eakin will continue to serve as IMF Treasurer.  Mr. Mike Labanow will continue to serve as IMF Secretary and Mr. Jim Eckel will serve as the at-large IMF Board Member.  Mr. Eakin reported that there is currently a balance of $30,192.34 in the IMF treasury.  There are no outstanding bills with the exception of today’s meeting charges.  There were 22 paid member companies in 2007.  Mr. Shreve stated that three to five additional companies may become members in 2008.  The IMF membership dues for 2008 will again be $1000 (due by January 31, 2008).  Invoice notices will be sent out in December 2007.    

On Thursday, November 8, 2007, an excellent tour of Superior Forge & Steel’s production facilities in Lima, OH was conducted.  Mr. Frank Roberts of Superior Forge & Steel presented a comprehensive overview of the operations prior to our tour.  Many thanks to Messrs. Brian Shaw & Frank Roberts for setting up this plant visit and to Mr. Frank Roberts for his excellent leadership of the IMF during the past year.








Respectfully Submitted By,








Mike Labanow, IMF Secretary

